
CLUBS NEW ZEALAND 25th NORTH ISLAND EUCHRE SINGLES TOURNAMENT 2024 

CASTLECLIFF CLUB INC. 

MINUTES OF DELEGATES MEETING 2ND NOVEMBER 2024 AT 5.20pm 

 

 PRESENT:  Avondale RSA, Castlecliff Club Inc, Clubs Hastings, Hamilton Workingman’s 
Club, Johnsonville Club Inc,  Mangere Cosmopolitan Club, Manurewa Cosmopolitan 
Club, New Plymouth Club, Papakura Club, Petone Working Men’s Club, Porirua Club, 
Rotorua Citizens Club, Taupo Cosmopolitan Club, Weymouth Cosmopolitan and Sports 
Club, Whakatane RSA. 

WELCOME:  Royce Tunbridge from Clubs New Zealand Board welcomes all to the 
Castlecliff Club Inc, to the 25th North Island Euchre Tournament 2024. 

APOLOGIES: Ngaruawahia RSA 

A moment of silence was observed as a mark of respect for members who have passed 
away over the last year. 

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 2023 minutes were passed as a true and correct record. 

Moved: New Plymouth Club  Seconded:   Mangere Cosmopolitan 

MATTERS ARISING: Nil 

APPLICATIONS FOR FUTURE TOURNAMENTS: New Plymouth advised that they were 
interested in applying to hold the 2025 Tournament but needed to take back to the Club 
for confirmation. 

Royce Tunbridge, CNZ advised that support from their Club was required before coming 
to the meeting. 

Taupo Cosmopolitan Club presented a case to have the 2025 North Island Tournament.  
They have 100% backing from the Club executive and their members.  They can offer 
catering, transport, a very good venue and accommodation details in the area. 

Johnsonville Club Inc also made a presentation to have the 2025 North Island 
Tournament. John Davis advised that he also had the backing of his club, they had a 
good venue and there was plenty of accommodation around the area. 

It was voted that Taupo would hold the 26th North Island Tournament in 2025 
Johnsonville to submit a presentation to hold the 2026 Tournament. 

Moved: Manuwera Cosmopolitan Club  Seconded: Whakatane 

 



GENERAL BUSINESS:   

Michelle Romana – Mangere Cosmopolitan Club 

Raised a point regarding adjudicators advising that playing members should not be 
given that role. It was agreed that future North Island Tournaments the hosting Club will 
have two non-playing  adjudicators. 

Moved – Mangere Cosmopolitan Club Seconded – Papakura Club 

Passed unanimously. 

 

Norm Rosser – Petone Workingmans Club  

Questioned that Number 7 in the National Rules of Play had no penalty attached to it.  
There was a discussion around the room and all agreed that a two point penalty would 
be incurred or in the case of a lone hand a four point penalty. 

Petone to put a remit for the above to be added to Number 7 in the Rules for the North 
Island Euchre Tournament for the AGM. After the meeting each Club will be informed by 
email, also will be sent out to the delegates at the meeting today.   

A list will be sent to Clubs NZ attached to the minutes of this meeting. 

Passed unanimously. 

Meeting closed 5.50 pm 


